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M  F  P  N  - THE POWER OF A GENEROUS LIFE 
ñGod so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish 

but have eternal life.ò (John 3:16) 

God has given us His generous acceptance and forgiveness, and the generous future. Every moment 

we live is a gift from our generous God. 

God loved people so much that He gave.  He gave His best.  He gave His son for you and me.  This act 

of generosity began in His heart first.  He loved so He gave. We are reminded of His love throughout 

scripture. 

How do we express our gratitude toward Godôs amazing Love? 

One time Jesus was in the home of some friends when a woman came in and poured out an expensive 

perfume over His head and wiped His feet as an act of worship and reverence.  Jesusôs friends and   

disciples criticized her generosity and declared it was wasteful.  But Jesus saw her action differently. 

ñWhy criticize this woman for doing such a good thing to me? You will always have the poor among you, 

but you will not always have me. She has poured this perfume on me to prepare my body for burial.  I tell 

you the truth, wherever the Good News is preached throughout the world, this womanôs deed will be   

remembered.ò (Matthew 26:10-13) 

Her generosity was significant because of the value of her gift.  It was a great sacrifice and it revealed 

the depth of her gratitude.  Jesus pointed out that this kind of generous commitment and worship was to 

be forever an encouragement to His followers. 

Jesus sees our love for Him in our giving. It is also clear that generosity is one of the signs of spirituality. 

We extend our heartfelt thanks to all of you for sharing your time, talents and treasures to show your 

love for Jesus and His mission. 

Peace and Joy - Pastor Nirmala Reinschmidt 

Steve Rheingans 

Senior Pastor 

 
clcpastorsteve@gmail.com 
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C    C !!   
Confirmation Sunday was October 25. 

 

Tyler Bausman   Willy Blood  Gabby Cornejo     David Deutz  

Joshua  Dickison Paige Halder  Austin Hart  Kyra Kraetsch     

Abby More  Ethan  More  Allie Petersen  Anna Splinter   

Kassie Theobald    Greer Tiegen  Zach Vanderpool Olivia Witts 

Olivia Yennie 

E  C  U   ROL 

Hello everyone! During these unprecedented times of uncertainty, the Christ Lutheran Church Education     
Committee has decided to postpone the start of River of Life Sunday school to January 3rd, 2021.  Here are 
some resources that provide free activities and lessons to help grow your faith:  

https://www.vibrantfaithprojects.org/vibrant-faith-home.html 

http://goodearthvillage.org/introduction 

https://www.group.com/category/ministry-resources/free-resources.do 

https://faithink.com/the-faith5-steps 

http://www.clcbyron.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/bibleverses.pdf 

ROL REGISTRATIONS - We are accepting registrations for the ROL school year, but are not asking for         
registration fees at this time. If  the situation with COVID-19 changes our ability to safely provide in person    
Sunday School in January, we will communicate that at a later date.  Registration forms can be found on the  
kiosk or on the website at: http://www.clcbyron.org/cpt_news/sunday-school-registration-forms/ 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  We are looking for volunteers to teach or assist in the ROL program starting in      
January. If you are interested, please contact someone from the Ed Committee. Many hands make light work,  
so please consider volunteering! 

Blessings to you and your family,   The CLC Education Committee  

Sherri Biewer - sdathe@hotmail.com    Francine Kovash - fkovash@hotmail.com 

Dani and Scott Esser - essersd@hotmail.com  Jessie Brown - jessieandluke@gmail.com 

Dawn Boynton - dawnboynton@gmail.com   Jeremy Weis - jaweis18@gmail.com 

Ben Johnson - johnson.benjamin@co.olmsted.mn.us 
 

M  V  N    

CLC is looking for a volunteer to assist 
Kaia Long with the younger kids and    
another leader for the older kids during 
ROL music class from 9:05-9:15 on    
Sunday mornings and for performances 
during church services. Please contact 
Francine Kovash at 507-951-2234 or    
fkovash@hotmail.com if you are           
interested in helping out.  

F  C  

We will be having the 1st Communion 
Service on November 1st at a separate 
11:00 service.  Due to space limitations 
from COVID, this service is only for First 
Communicants and their families. 

Confirmation before COVIDé.. 

https://www.vibrantfaithprojects.org/vibrant-faith-home.html
http://goodearthvillage.org/introduction
https://www.group.com/category/ministry-resources/free-resources.do
https://faithink.com/the-faith5-steps
http://www.clcbyron.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/bibleverses.pdf
mailto:sdathe@hotmail.com
mailto:fkovash@hotmail.com
mailto:essersd@hotmail.com
mailto:jessieandluke@gmail.com
mailto:dawnboynton@gmail.com
mailto:jaweis18@gmail.com
mailto:johnson.benjamin@co.olmsted.mn.us
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C  N 
The confirmation kids continue to further their christian      
education through in person discussions or online             
discussions.  We are thankful to our mentors and the       
support of the church in providing both options. 

The students have started fulfilling their service project      

requirements by assisting with the church cleanup on       

October 17th.  As the cold weather approaches we continue 

to seek out ways to have our youth give back in a safe    

manner.  We are blessed that there are still opportunities, 

and the students are looking for ways they can reach out on 

their own. If any member of the congregation has a          

suggestion for a project, please do not hesitate to reach out 

to Kristine Ihrke at ckihrke@gmail.com.  

T -Y ! 

On behalf of the George (Bud) Shurson family we would like to thank you for 

all the prayers, cards, and kind words shared with us during our fatherôs pass-

ing.  We feel so blessed to have such wonderful support from such a caring 

church family.  ï LuRaye and Howie Eischens and family  

 

Thank-you to all volunteers who helped with Fall Clean Up day! 

M  T  - P  R , SD, J  20-25, 
2021 - R   D  1 

Christ Lutheran has reserved 15 spots for the mission trip 

(13 youth & 2 adult chaperones).  To register, please    

submit a registration form located on the kiosk or at: http://

www.clcbyron.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/2021-

Youth-Mission-Trip-Registration-Form.pdf  along with the 

$125 down payment by December 1, 2020.  Space is    

limited so priority will be based on when checks are       

received.  With fundraisers, our goal is to keep the cost to 

a maximum $250 out of pocket, per youth.  The total cost 

of mission trips is around $6,000 with about $3,000       

covered by the families.  Students attending should assist 

with the Youth Committee sponsored fundraisers such as 

Cabin Fever Babysitting, Shareholder Dinner, Palm     

Sunday French Toast Breakfast, and the Solstice Stomp 5K.  The mission trip is open to youth that complete 8th 

thru 12th grade by June of 2021.  This year only:  since last yearôs mission trips were cancelled, YouthWorks is 

allowing last year seniors to attend next summer. 

Y  G 
Please join the senior high youth along with their leader, Kim Postier, on Wednesday nights from 7-8pm for a     
virtual meet up or a socially distanced get together.  This summer they had campfires, hiked at Oxbow, and had an 
outdoor movie night.  We are using Google Duo and welcoming all senior high kids including new 9th graders. 
Contact Kim Postier at postier.kim@gmail.com to get connected to this group.  

Confirmation during COVID... 

mailto:ckihrke@gmail.com
http://www.clcbyron.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/2021-Youth-Mission-Trip-Registration-Form.pdf
http://www.clcbyron.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/2021-Youth-Mission-Trip-Registration-Form.pdf
http://www.clcbyron.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/2021-Youth-Mission-Trip-Registration-Form.pdf
mailto:postier.kim@gmail.com


 п 

 

B  Lô L  

The book club will begin meeting on the 1st Tuesday of the month starting January 5, 2021.  

They will meet at CLC.  We often get ñBooks in a Bagò so the next monthôs books will be dis-

tributed at the meetings.  We take turns bringing treats and each person brings their own bev-

erage.  Everyone is welcome to join us in reading and discussion of the monthly books. 

January 5th at 7 PM we will be discussing "The Dry" by Jane Harper. I plan to pick up the book bag at the end 

of November and bring to the office so people can pick it up there, if they are interested in reading and meet-

ing on Jan. 5. (I will be emailing the current members mid-November to see if they are interested in  starting 

to meet again in January). If we meet on Jan 5th, I will pass out the book to read and discuss on Feb. 2 

Feb. 2nd at 7 PM we will be discussing "The Story of Arthur Trulov" by Elizabeth Berg.  

We hope to see you on January 5th!  New members are welcome.  - Kristie Nelson 

V  N 

We are looking for a volunteer to assist with our Faith Chest project for Baptisms.  The volunteer would send 
out mailings to the families with baptisms, assemble the items in the Faith Chests, and make a cut out of a 
sheep with the childôs name on it for a bulletin board.  The time commitment is estimated 
to be less than 5 hours a month.  Please contact the office or Nancy Hoegh for more infor-
mation. 

P  N 

We are looking to form a team of photographers, willing to take pictures of holidays, 
events, new members, etc.  If this is of interest to you, please let the office know or mark 
that box on your Time and Talent form. 

 

F /V  N 

JOY C  U 

Many members of this group have been asking will Joy 
Group continue?  The answer for now is YES! 

For now, all members who participated in the Secret 
Santa drawing, keep the name that was drawn in     
December 2019.  When the state is ñsafe to open up 
againò, the Joy Group will meet for the annual Pot 
Luck, even if in July or October next year. 

What that 
means for 
now?  We 
are not able 
to meet at church to date due to the group size.  Also several 
members of the group, are not comfortable with a large group 
gathering at this time, even wearing masks and social distancing.  
When it is okay by the state and church council to gather again in 
the fellowship hall at church, all Joy members will be notified of 
when the óannual Pot Luckô may be held:  when, where and time to 
meet. 

If any Joy member has a question, feel free to contact me at      
507-259-2321. 

Thank-you.  Stay safe and healthy.  - Sandy Erickson 

Picture taken at their October 2019 Halloween party. 

Spam museum trip 
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W  O   CLC  

We have three options on Sunday mornings, with blended and traditional style alternating, every other 
week. 
¶ In-church worship at 9am (communion offered the 1st and 3rd weeks of the month).  
¶ In-car worship on Sunday mornings at 9am in the parking lot on 87.9 on the FM radio (communion    
offered the 1st and 3rd weeks of the month).   

¶ Watch the Live Streamed service at home using the following link:  https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCAdS22Tn6Epi6yZqzmNKK2g  

 
To preregister for the indoor Sunday service, use this link:  https://selfservice.na.rapidbiz.com/cloud/
login.do?mode=loadLoginScreen&appId=99&orgId=28   

S  S  

T  A  

Sunday, November 1 

      9am Regular Service 

      11am First Communion             

       Service 

D   T-Y  
Thank you for your overwhelming generosity and faithfulness to CLCôs mission.  Donation options include 
online giving http://www.clcbyron.org/giving/, mailing in a donation to Christ Lutheran Church, 201 Frontage 
Road NW, Byron, or dropping off a donation during church services or our office hours from 9 - 1, Monday 
through Thursday.  Please contact the church office at 775-6646 or office@clcbyron.org with questions or 
comments. 

M  D  

Just a reminder that memorial donations are posted on the kiosk and no longer in the newsletter. 

C   A  A  70 1/2  

Individuals age 70 İ and older may distribute up to $100,000 tax-free each year from their Individual          

Retirement Accounts (IRAs) to certain charitable organizations without including the amount of the charitable 

distribution in gross income when filing their tax return. The entire distribution must otherwise be deductible 

as a charitable contribution.  

The provision referenced in the first paragraph will allow taxpayers who have reached age 70 İ to direct the 

custodian of their IRA account to make a direct distribution from their account to a designated charity. This 

results in reported taxable income being reduced to the extent of the charitable distribution and achieving a 

result similar to prior years when they would have itemized deductions. An added benefit is this method of 

giving also reduces gross income for the calculation determining the amount of Social Security benefits that 

may be taxable.  

Contact Irv Nehring with questions. 

G  G ! 
Did you know the office prints and mails out almost 250 newsletters each month? The office also 

emails the newsletter to over 400 email addresses, monthly. To save a tree, consider receiving the 

newsletter via email only. This can be done by contacting the church office at  775-6646 or           

office@clcbyron.org or sign up on the clipboard on the table outside the church office. 

C  S  ï N  15 

Please bring your pledge cards and time and talent sheets to the worship 
services during November.  To update your Time and Talent sheets for 2021 
please complete the green form and submit to the office or put in the offering 
plate.  To submit the information electronically, access the website and    
select participate, then Time & Talents, to update your selections.  If you do 
not submit changes, your current selections will continue indefinitely.  For 
information on your current selections, contact the office.  CLC greatly      
appreciates its extensive volunteer network! 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAdS22Tn6Epi6yZqzmNKK2g
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAdS22Tn6Epi6yZqzmNKK2g
https://selfservice.na.rapidbiz.com/cloud/login.do?mode=loadLoginScreen&appId=99&orgId=28
https://selfservice.na.rapidbiz.com/cloud/login.do?mode=loadLoginScreen&appId=99&orgId=28
http://www.clcbyron.org/giving/
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 C  P  O 

The holiday season is upon us and we are taking poinsettia orders.  Order forms, found 

on the table by the office, need to be in by Monday, December 7.  You can order either a 

red or white poinsettia.  Cost is $10/plant.  If you would like an order form mailed to you, 

let the office know. 

F  P  (IHN)  

CLCôs next host week is November 8-15.  In lieu of volunteering, consider a cash donation.   

The Family Promise (IHN) program that Christ Lutheran supports as a mission program is 

evolving. They have purchased a new Day Center as their current space is limited and has 

been deemed unfit for shelter due to various safety concerns.  The current building has been sold and the 

new day center will be used to actually house the families in the program, office the key staff, and operate a 

Day Center, all under one roof!  Eventually Family Promise will be having volunteers return, but currently they 

are just looking for cash donations to help pay for the new building, the food and rent at Bear Creek until the 

new building can be utilized, and other general expenses of the program. Those donations may be made   

directly at the Family Promise Rochester website.  ƘǧǇΥκκŦŀƳƛƭȅǇǊƻƳƛǎŜǊƻŎƘŜǎǘŜǊΦƻǊƎκ The Family Promise team at 

CLC is Bob Brekke, Elaine Meek, Hertha Lange, and Pastor Steve. 

C  G  S 
Due to COVID19, the Christmas Goodie Sale will not be held in 2020.  We look forward 
to the Goodie Sale in 2021. 

C  S  R 

CLC is looking for new ways to host Christmas services.       

Options could include an outdoor bonfire with Christmas Carols, 

luminaries, and the Christmas story, live nativity, indoor    

Christmas story with prerecorded music.  The options are great.  

If you are interested in brainstorming and helping put             

together the Christmas services, please let Pastor Steve or    

the office know. 

http://familypromiserochester.org/
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M   V  

Joan Skare is the CLC contact for masks and volunteers (507-990-8946, joanskare@yahoo.com). If you need a 
home made mask, would like to make masks to donate to others, or would like to volunteer to help others, con-
tact Joan Skare and she will let you know if there is a current need.  Stay home and stay healthy.  - Joan Skare 
 

DONATED MASKS 

Thank-you to all our mask makers for all your hard work!  Chris Polzin 595, 
Carol Holum 350, Jane Cabaya 265, Jill Rheingans 250, Linda Danielski 185, 
Sue Briske 100, Gayle Jaben 75, Liz Alsbury 50, and Elaine Faudskar 40. 
These individuals made 1,910 masks in total that were distributed to CLC 
members and groups, family, friends, and community groups.  You are most 
appreciated!!  - Joan Skare 
 

C  O   
CLC has a Channel One food donation barrel located by the front doors if you 
would like to drop off any non-perishable food items. 

Pastor Steve is 

modeling his 

neck gator. 

S  T  2020 - A  C  
The Altar Committee is sponsoring the Ronald McDonald House of Rochester 

this upcoming holiday season. The mission of the Ronald McDonald House of 

Rochester is that it provides a home-away-from-home and gives support to 

families seeking medical care for their ill children. They are a place of comfort, 

compassion, support and convenience. Many families staying at the House are 

undergoing one of the most stressful situations they will ever encounter ï deal-

ing with the fear and anguish of a critically ill child. Theyôre trying to keep things 

as normal as possible for their children when in fact their lives are in upheaval. Families travel great distances to 

the House ï often after exhausting every medical resource     available near their homes, uprooting their day-to-

day lives. 

A list of the specific needed items is available on the Sharing Tree in the narthex and in the article below. 

Donations will be accepted through Sunday, December 13, 2020. 

Thank you in advance for helping those in need.  - Chris Polzin, Altar Chair 

 

List of needed items: 
Pantry needs 

 Individually Wrapped- Snacks (Chips, Cereal, Fruit Cups, Pop Tarts, Fruit Snacks etc.)  

 Coffee Creamer Powder, Jam and Jelly (any variety), Spaghetti Os  

 Keurig K-Cup Pods, Lemonade and Kool-Aid powder mixes. 

Baking ingredients- (baking soda, baking powder, vegetable oil, salt, pepper etc.) 

Household needs 

Trash Bags (39 gallon, 5 and 8 gallon), Liquid dishwasher detergent (no pods), Heavy duty disposable bowls 
(10-ounce and 20 ounce) and plates (dinner and dessert). Plastic spoons, 

 Dixie Perfect Touch 12-ounce coffee cups, paper cups, Sanitizing wipes, dryer sheets. 

Family + activity needs  

Gift Cards to Gas Stations, grocery stores, Movie Theaters, Restaurants and Shops  

Recently released movies on DVD and Blu-ray.  
 

Donated items will be collected through Sunday, December 13, 2020 

Bubonic Plague 

era mask. 

mailto:joanskare@yahoo.com
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Non-Profit Organization 

US Postage Paid 

Byron, MN 

Permit Number 17 

Christ Lutheran Church 

201 Frontage Road NW   

Byron, MN  55920           www.clcbyron.org 

Office Hours:  9:00am - 1:00pm Mon - Thurs 

507-775-6646        office@clcbyron.org 

Fall Worship Schedule 

In Person Worship  Sundays, 9am 

In Car Worship       Sundays, 9am 

LiveStream Worship 
Communion is offered the 1st and 3rd  

Sundays at in person and in car worship 

November 2020 
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